The May 11, 2017 Wellfleet Democratic Town Committee meeting opened at 8:39am.  Introductions were made.
Present:  Kathleen Bacon, Elaine Baskin, Barbara Cary, Irene Daitch, Dick Elkin, Esther Elkin, Dick Guernsey, Olga Kahn, Suzanne Lawlor, Carol Magenau, Pricilla McChesney, Michele Olem, Norma Simon

Reports:

Minutes of the April 13 meeting were read and approved.

Treasurer Dick Guernsey reported that the balance of $3170.20 is unchanged from April 13.

 Outreach- 

Navigator Program - Michele reported that funding has been approved by Eastham, Truro and Wellfleet.  Managing the program has gone out to bid.

Recovery 349 - Michele reported that young people are volunteering to start a group for young people, meeting at the Congregational church.

OCDC - Dick reported on the recent meeting. 1. Internet signatures are useless - go to lowercapeindivisible.org and click on "action" for what to do.  2.  A visit to the statehouse including scholarships for high school students was suggested.  3. Action groups - local, state, federal- were formed.  Honoree suggestions are needed for the Barbara Gray dinner.

Cultural District - Michele reported that it will be voted in on May 18 by the Massachusetts Cultural Council.  There will be access to $5,000 that need to be matched within a year.

Kathleen Bacon reported on her first Board of Selectmen meeting.  Among items on the agenda were harbor dredging, police station progress, food truck license renewals, and Town Hall common project.

What locals are doing discussion-

Members encouraged participation in

May 12 - Climate change group meeting with Sarah Peake

May 13 - 7pm vigil for Jordan Jackson at  Town Hall

May 17 - Women's Advocacy Day at the State House

May 20 - 5pm Climate change pot luck supper

May 21 - Mass Teachers Association rally to support public education  at headquarters, 
                Quincy

June 3 - 5-7pm  Representative Bill Keating will be in W. Harwich

June 10 - 10am-noon  Julien Cyr and Sarah Peake will have a town hall style meeting

June 19 - Town wide session on solar energy run by energy committee

Other contributions

Maybe invite Seth Robein to discuss getting the attention of legislators, importance of calling and writing post cards, participating in hub dialing.

The meeting adjourned at 10:10am.  The next meeting will be  June 8.

Respectfully submitted,  Suzanne Lawlor, Secretary

